
Minutes of the Corner Canyon High School Community Council Meeting held March 6, 2025, in the 
administrative conference room. 

Attendees:  Michelle Anderson, Alisa Brough, Jeff Colemere, Melelina Fiaul, Vanessa Fravel, Misty 
Jolley, Dina Kohler (virtual), Andrea Lutz, Nancy Nichols, Trina Packard, Lindsey Parry, Kevin 
Peterson and Timette Wankie 

Excused Absences:  Miranda Jones, Jessica Call and Karen Hunter  

____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

1. Welcome – Andrea Lutz, SCC Chair.  Motion was made and seconded to start the SCC 
meeting.  Vote was unanimous in favor of beginning the meeting.     
 

2. Minutes – Jeff Colemere. 
Meeting Minutes from February 6, 2025 SCC Meeting were reviewed and approved by 
unanimous vote.   
 

3. District Calendar Teacher Feedback – Vanessa Fravel.   
In response to issues raised during a prior SCC visit by Steve Dimond, Chair of the Canyons 
District Calendar Committee, and Amy Boettger, member of the Canyons District Calendar 
Committee, and in response to the SCC’s request, teacher Vanessa Fravel polled the 
Corner Canyon High School teachers to determine their opinion on potentially changing the 
school calendar.   Venessa received 93 teacher responses to the following three questions: 
 
Question No. 1: 

 
The results indicate that 51.6% of teachers polled favored keeping the current calendar, 
which means the last 2-3 weeks of first semester are in January.  45.2% of teachers polled 
preferred to have the semester end at Winter break.  3.2% of teachers polled did not have a 
preference. 
 
  



Question No. 2: 

 
The results indicate that 60.2% of teachers polled favored keeping the school schedule the 
way it is.  29% of teachers polled preferred to have a set schedule.  10.8% of teachers polled 
did not have a preference. 
 
Question No. 3: 

 

 
The results indicate that a majority of teachers (45.2% and 19.4%) preferred to have a Friday 
to recover from their 50+ hour work week. 
 
This polling information will be forwarded to Steve Dimond, Chair of the Canyons District 
Calendar Committee.  SCC members were encouraged contact their State School Board 
Representative to voice their opinions regarding the school schedule. 
 

4. High School Scheduling – Dina Kohler. 
Dina sought volunteers to serve on the District’s High School Scheduling Committee.  The 
A-B schedule start times will be considered by this committee.  The District sought one SCC 
member and one teacher to serve on the committee.  Vanessa Fravel volunteered to serve 



as the teacher representative and Timette Wankie volunteered to serve as the SCC 
representative. 
 

5. Counseling Corner – Michelle Anderson. 
Michelle reported that counselors met with sophomores and their parents for CCRs (junior 
and senior year planning).  Online ELA students are also invited to participate in CCRs.  
Higer Education Day for juniors was completed with great success.  A National Merit 
Celebration was held to honor the ten students who competed and were also chosen as 
finalists.  Parents of those students participated in that celebration.  Efforts are being made 
to make sure all Seniors have the necessary credits to graduate, which efforts will be 
ongoing until May 15, 2025.  Wellness Week is happening and there was a guest speaker 
who presented today with the school band, which presentation was very well received by 
the students.  Senior newsletter will be produced for the purpose of informing all graduating 
seniors of the graduation dates and events.  ACT will be given next week.  Counselors will be 
going into the freshman classes to do CARE lessons as a follow-up to GRIT lessons in the 
fall. 
 

6. Brainstorm Planning Next Year TSSP and LAND Trust – Misty Jolley.   
The admin team has been working on the TSSP and LAND Trust goals.  A subcommittee was 
formed consisting of Alisa Brough, Jessica Call, Jeff Colemere, Andrea Lutz and Trina 
Packard to meet on March 20, 2025 at the school to do a deep dive into the TSSP and LAND 
Trust issues and goals for the 2025-2026 school year. 
 

7. School Information – Dina Kohler.   
Dina reported that the major fan-based sports are completed with their competitions.  Girls 
and boys basketball went to the finals in State competition.  The school play will be 
performed at the school this week.  Orchestra went on tour to see and learn from four major 
city orchestras.  The Drill Team went on a tour to Florida for learning opportunities.  The 
Dance Team and Cheer Team went to California to learn skills from professionals.  
Nominations for Corner Canyon High School teacher of the year are being considered and 
will be announced soon.   
 

8. Adjourn.  Motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting.  Vote was unanimous in 
favor of adjournment until April 3, 2025. 

 

 

 


